
Nov. 7, 2016: MV Music Booster Minutes 

Beth Smith called the meeting to order at 7:09 p.m. 

In attendance: Krista Kalvaitis, Patty Williams, Bob Williams, Kyra Davis, Jim Smith, Beth Smith, Amanda 

Fronek, David Demaree, Dana Drew, Kellie McGowen, Erin Flick, Lynn Schreiner, Susan Dunn, Regina 

Osborne, and Leann Emery 

October minutes were approved: Krista motioned, and Dave seconded; all were in favor 

Treasurers report: Erin Flick reported 

Financial report: 

Savings balance=$7,916.50 

$524 of that is the Tristan Carson Memorial Fund  $2,250 is donations toward trailer 

$4,000 has been set aside for uniforms    $1,142.50 are from Kroger rewards 

Checking balance: $16,489.86 
 
choir balance: $ 5,975.57 
 
band balance: $10,514.29 
MMO band balances= $3,821.28 
 
We have not added WG fees, percussion, Indoor or other extra-curricular fees. We will see balance go 
up very soon. The only fees assigned for 2nd nine weeks have been concert band fees. 
 

Old Business 

Lucas Oil: Thursday and Friday for nationals, the time is 8 am to midnight. We will not be able to 
volunteer unless we can get 17 volunteers. We will not be volunteering for this week due to the hours. 
Our first date for Lucas Oil is Nov. 20. We are pretty set on volunteers. There is one more Monster Jam 
that we will probably get to work. 
 
New York Trip: Dana Drew reported. No final prices yet. 
 
BOA: Amanda reported. Thanks to all of you who volunteered! We received many compliments. Our 
students handled themselves very well. Thank you to Amanda for coordinating!! We received a $2,500 
donation for volunteering. It would be good to have ear plugs for students who are working the warm 
up rooms. 
 
Butter Braids: Jim reported. We sold 373 units so far and we can order until Friday. $5,300 overall, 
$1,000 profit for band. Nov. 16 will be pickup for Butter Braids. 
 
Century Resources: Jim reported that we are estimating that the band will make $8,000. 
New Sponsor: Erin reported. McDonald Family Dentistry will be donating. 
 



Marching Band Banquet: Beth reported. It went well and the setup was awesome! We need to look into 
a new facility. Outlook would be a good choice. We spent $1,189.00; our profit was $1,646.54. 
 
Indoor Percussion: Beth reported. Call outs are tomorrow, Nov. 8 
 
New Trailer: Erin reported. We have had $1,000.00 donated toward the trailer. 
 
Garner’s: Beth reported. It would be nice to recognize them and show our gratitude! 
 

New Business 

 
Snow Whirl: Beth reported. We need to form a committee. December 10, 8 – 11 p.m., $25 per ticket. 
Tickets will be on sale December 1 – 9. 
 
Princess Snow Whirl: Beth reported. December 11 from 2:00–3:00pm makeup/nails/hair, 3:00-5:00pm 
Dance. Coach Package ($20) – makeup and nails, Crown Package ($30) – hair. Guard will be doing the 
hair and will receive the $10 to go into the guard account. National Honor Society will be making thrones 
for the dance. A small committee will need to be formed. Invites will go out to the elementary schools 
next week. Band girls will be doing the make-up. Trumpets will be announcing each young lady that 
comes in to the dance. Tear down is at 5 after the dance. 
 
Christmas Concert: Beth reported. We would like the opportunity to raise some funds. We need to put 
together a committee. We would like to invite an elementary group to perform in the cafeteria. The 
concert is Thursday, Dec. 15. 
 
Trailer: Beth Smith reported. We have enough money to go ahead and purchase the trailer. David will 
set up the trip down. We will cover gas and give scrip cards for meals. 
 
Woodwind Teacher: Beth reported. We will be having a woodwind teacher, James Middleton, coming in 
to work with the band once a week. We will be paying $2,000 and 8th grade will be paying $500. He will 
also most likely be our Jazz Band director, so Jazz Band will start soon and can perform for the Christmas 
concert. 
 
Steel Drums: Beth reported. We do not have a director at this point so we may not have a steel pan 
ensemble. 
 
Turf: Amanda reported. It will cost $750,000. The school is looking for a sponsor for the turf. There will 
be naming rights for the field and the turf. 
 
Guard Competition: David reported. January 28: it will be the 1st competition of the season. 
 
Jim motioned to adjourn, Kellie seconded…adjourned at 8:14 p.m. 


